
 
 

To:  Applicant c/o 

 Access and Privacy Officer 

Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 

From:  Designated Access Officer, Community Services      

Date: 2025-05-20 

Re: ATIPP Request 25-006 Final Response – Granted in Part

 

Decision 

The Department of Community Services has searched the DM’s office and has documents relevant for 
Access Request 25-006. The final response on the information is as follows: 

Access Granted in Part 

The Department of Community Services has granted access in part to the information relating to the 
requested noted below: 

I am requesting access to any and all records from January 1, 2024 to present that relate to 
Minister Richard Mostyn’s knowledge of, involvement in, or communications regarding the 
exclusion of Raven Recycling Society/Raven ReCentre from receiving Transfer Payment 
Agreements (TPAs) for processing non-refundable recycling materials from Yukon’s 
Community Depots. This includes, but is not limited to: 

Emails, memos, letters, meeting notes, briefing notes, reports, text messages, or other 
communications to or from Minister Mostyn, or in which he is CC’d, BCC’d, or mentioned, 
which discuss: The selection or contracting of P&M Recycling for community depot 
materials; Raven Recycling Society’s eligibility or exclusion from TPAs; Discussions around 
Tender RFB-2023-8-2889; Concerns regarding procurement thresholds, sole-sourcing, or 
direct awarding; Any communication with Raven Recycling. Records of any internal 
meetings, consultations, or decisions involving Community Services staff and Minister 
Mostyn, or his office, that reference Raven Recycling/ReCentre or decisions impacting their 
access to materials or funding. Any cabinet briefings, internal policy guidance, or 
correspondence with other MLAs or departments regarding the exclusion of Raven from the 
materials stream or TPAs. Timeframe: January 1, 2024 - April 1, 2025. 

The department has 32 pages of response documents. There is a Schedule of Redacted Records for the 
applicant to understand the departments reasons behind the redactions. 
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Final Cost 

There is no cost for this request. 

Contact Person in Department 

Any questions regarding this response may be directed to Brian Currie, by phone at 867-471-2961 or by 
email at brian.currie@yukon.ca. 

Right to Complain 

The applicant has a right to file a complaint if not satisfied with the departments response. This 
complaint must go the to The Office of the Information Privacy Commissioner’s within 30 days of 
receiving this letter. 
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